NBHS PTSO Meeting

September 3, 2019

Attendance: Colin Van Etten, Dr. Samantha Sircey, Jenny Robinson, Brigid Sullivan, Kate Aquilino, Tammy Molis, Beth Fiore-Kral, Ashley Bacot

Principal's Report:

- PTSO spot on the Advisory Board is open, next meeting is on September 24
- Graduation is Saturday, June 6
- Zip's Carwash has renewed the gift card program for the school year

President's Report:

- Minutes from the August meeting were approved. Motion made by Jenny Robinson, 2nd Beth Fiore-Kral, all approved.
- Teacher Allotment due dates: Fall Semester due date is September 27 and will be voted on during the October meeting, Spring Semester due date is January 31 and will be voted on during the February meeting. Motion made by Beth Fiore-Kral, 2nd – Brigid Sullivan, all approved.
- Open House on September 9, Colin and Jenny will split time at the PTSO table

Treasurer's Report:

- August bank account balance was \$9790.48 including the Alumni Challenge balance of \$3795.
 August income was corrected to \$9808.48. Motion to approve the report with correction made by Ashley Bacot, 2nd Colin Van Etten, all approved
- Google expense included \$12 annual charge for domain renewal as well as \$6 monthly charge

Hospitality Report:

 Due to the hot weather, Kate changed the September teacher appreciation soup lunch to a breakfast on September 12. Signup Genius will be sent out for donations

Volunteer Report:

- Brigid will send out the Signup Genius for the teacher appreciation breakfast, PTSO members will provide hot breakfast sandwiches and casseroles
- We will set up the teacher wish tree at the Open House for parents to donate teacher requested supplies

Next meeting Tuesday, October 1

NBHS PTSO Meeting

October 1, 2019

Attendance: Colin Van Etten, Dr. Samantha Sircey, Jenny Robinson, Jaime Stowe, Brigid Sullivan, Kate Aquilino, Jessica Graham, Beth Fiore-Kral, Ashley Bacot

Principal's Report:

 Homecoming is next week, got late DOT approval for the parade, School Spirit Day on Friday October 11th and the Homecoming Football Game vs. North Henderson

President's Report:

- Minutes from the September meeting were approved. Motion made by Jenny Robinson, 2nd – Kate Aquilino, all approved
- Colin and Jenny went to the September Advisory Council Meeting, the school is dealing
 with a lot of vaping issues, both on the campus and inside the school and as a result
 they have made the discipline policy harsher

Treasurer's Report:

 September bank account balance was \$10,443.48 including the Alumni Challenge balance of \$3920. Motion to approve the report made by Kate Aquilino, 2nd – Beth Fiore-Kral, all approved

Hospitality Report:

- Teacher Appreciation Breakfast was a huge success and appreciated, great response from the SignUp Genius as most items were donated
- Kate will set up a candy bar for the teachers and staff on Wednesday, October 30th, a Sign Up Genius will be sent out for donations

Volunteer Report:

- We made \$146.35 from the Spring Belk Charity Day and are registered to participate in the Fall day on November 9th
- Brigid will send out a request for the candy donations
- Had a good response from the Teacher Wish Tree, most everything was donated

Other Business:

- Around September 11th, Mr. Anderson's Civics class discussed why it takes a tragedy to bring people together and they came up with the idea of having a "Come Together Tailgate" for NBHS students to enjoy each other's company and have fun together. It will be held on Friday, October 25th from 3:15 to 5:30. The school clubs are sponsoring game booths, Game Stop has donated gaming systems for grand prizes. Mr. Anderson is looking for donations: food, drinks, and small gift cards from local stores to be used as prizes. Kate will donate 300 hotdogs, Brigid will donate 300 rolls and will send out a SignUp Genius for other donations.
- The PTSO voted to donate up to \$200 to Mr. Anderson to cover the cost of food items or gift card prizes needed for the Come Together Tailgate. Motion made by Colin Van Etten, 2nd – Ashley Bacot, all approved
- Teacher Grant Requests The PTSO voted to fund the following requests for the Fall Semester:
 - Tami Ramsey Portable score keeper for all PE classes \$120.00
 - o Jeannie Graeme Clothes rack for concert attire storage \$100.00
 - Corinne McNamee Apple TV classroom device \$180.00
 - o Jaime Stowe/Student Council Canopies for the courtyard area \$100.00

Motion to fund the requests as indicated, total is \$500, made by Ashley Bacot, 2nd – Colin Van Etten, all approved

Next meeting is Tuesday, November 5